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World of Wheels: 
PACE Wows  
The Crowdsé 

Again! 
 

The 2015 World of Wheels is history, and for the 
second year in a row, PACE members made a very 
successful showing, garnishing a collective seven 
awards among them as well as the Outstanding Club 
Display award. 
 
 The annual Cavalcade of Customs made its 
appearance at the David L Lawrence Convention 
Center in Pittsburgh the weekend of January 23, 24 
& 25.  This year, PACE had seven cars on display, 
five of which were making their debut at the 54Th 
edition of World of Wheels.  Taking home first place 
in their respective classes were Ed & Kathy Smetana 
and Scott Seaman.  John Ballish and Mike Zdinak 
placed second 

Time To Make a 

Strong 

Statement 
 

Calling All Camaro Comrades! Mike Strong Needs 

Our Help! 

 

Camaro owners are known to be a welcoming and 

generous community.  Our love of Camaros may 

have brought us together initially, but throughout the 

country enthusiasts have found that the comradery 

shared among the faithful goes far beyond a 

common interest in cars.  We are now being asked to 

step up to the plate and help out a Camaro Comrade 

in distress. 

 

Mike Strong, a member of the Detroit 5
th
 Gen 

Camaro Club, is as typical a car guy as they come.  

His first project, a 1963 Ford Galaxy 500, was 

completed with the aid of his grandfather.  Mike 

passed along his love of cars to his son, Alex, and 

together they worked on a truck which they 

completed before Alex had his driverôs license.   
 

The Prez Sezé 

 

 Continued on page 2 
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in their class while Chris Dancer and Kevin 
Voytosh earned third place honors. 

 
 
Denny Schreiber was awarded a class award, but 
more importantly he earned a well deserved round 
of applause from the membership and the thanks 
from his stable mates for coordinating this yearõs 
Outstanding Club Display.   
 
This year marked the third that PACE has had 
members cars on display during the World of 
Wheels and each year it has gotten bigger and 
better than the previous.  If you think youõre 
missing out on something, itõs never too early to 
start planning for 2016. 
Trivia Question: Who holds the distinction of 
preparing three first place award winners in a row, 
but has never shown his own Camaro? 
 

 

 
 
 
 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mikeôs current project is a matter of life and 

death. Literally.  In June of 2013 Mike began 

experiencing troubling health symptoms; stomach 

pain, and fatigue. In August 2013, Mike was 

diagnosed with Stage IV Colorectal cancer. It was 

nearly blocking his colon and had metastasized to 

his liver and distant abdominal lymph nodes. 

Being otherwise young and strong, the doctors 

immediately put Mike into a regiment of intense 

chemotherapy. The first six months of treatment 

were grueling and took as much a toll on Mike as 

the cancer itself. The good news was the chemo 

was remarkably effective on both the colon and 

liver. The lymph nodes were still resistant, 

however. A side effect of the chemo was painful 

neuropathy, which also severely affected  

                  
Mikeôs mobility. By October of 2014, Mike was 

dealt yet another blow with the diagnosis of a 

brain tumor, unrelated to his colon cancer. His 

mobility, neuropathy and other complications 

from the cancer and chemo were severely 

affecting his daily life. He sadly had to let go of 

his Beloved 2013 Camaro SS, with all the 

modification he made, including headers, Hurst 

shifter and nightrider lights. By December 2014, 

his doctors told Mike that despite all the chemo, 

the lymph nodes continued to grow. There was 

only one drug left to try, a newly released 

medication. After all Mike had fought against, this 

drug proved debilitating and sent him to the 

hospital. The chemo was stopped and Mike rested. 

A bright spot was the brain tumor was stable. 

Remarkably once again, Mike rallied and began to 

feel stronger. 

 
 

Continued from page 1 

Continued on page 4 
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Itõs All About Us! 
 

PACE 
Pittsburgh Area Camaro Enthusiasts                                         
We are a nonprofit club dedicated to the 
enjoyment and promotion of all generations of the 
Chevrolet Camaro.  We meet the first Tuesday of 
every month at 6:30 at various venues throughout 
the suburban Pittsburgh area.  Our mailing address 
is: 

 

PACE    
P.O.Box 15150     
Pittsburgh, PA 15237-5421 
Our website: www.pacecamaro.net 

Like us on Facebook! PACE Camaro Club 
 

 

 

Officers for 2015  

 

 

President:           Jim Crnkovic 

Vice President:     Denny Schreiber 

Secretary:              Sue Ritchey 

Treasurer:              AnnaMarie Seifert 

Board Member At-Large            Mike Zdinak 

Webmasters:             John Ballish, Mark Seifert 

Newsletter:        Jim Crnkovic, Editor-in-chief 
 

Welcome to our Newest Members! 
Michael  Szymkowiak and Zach Chicko! 

 

Hope to see you at a Pace activity soon! 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, 
March 3rd, 6:30 P.M. 

At  
North Park Clubhouse 
Route 8 in Gibsonia 

 

 
 

Join us for dinner beginning at 
6:00 

Bring a Friend! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Do you have an idea for a feature article in a 

future edition of Keeping PACE with the 

Times?  Is there a topic you would like to 

read more about?  Member input is always 

welcomed.  How about pictures from an event 

or cruise?  You can submit your idea or y our 

complete article.  We want this newsletter to 

be something you look forward to reading 

each month.  Feel free to email your 

suggestions to : jazznurse@comcast.net  

      Thanks! 
          Jim  

http://www.pacecamaro.net/
mailto:jazznurse@comcast.net
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Mike was feeling strong enough that his wife, 

Julie, pushed for his case to be reviewed one more 

time by the Tumor Board. Finally, after 18 

months, doctors feel the time is right for surgical 

intervention. It will be a comprehensive surgery 

addressing the colon, liver and abdominal lymph 

nodes. Surgery will not be a cure, but can reset the 

clock for Mike, giving him more quality time. 

 

As you can imagine, the medical expenses for an 

illness of this magnitude can be overwhelming to 

say the least.  To help Mike and his family in this 

aspect, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, 

Rodgers Chevrolet and the Detroit 5
th
 Gen 

Camaro Club have teamed up to form an initiative 

they are calling Camaro Strong.  Hereôs the part 

where you come in.  By purchasing a T-shirt, 

sweatshirt or a hoodie, you can help Mike and his 

family stay strong. 100% of all sales will go 

directly to the Mike Strong Fund.  Let me repeat 

that. 100% of ALL money raised by the sale of T-

shirts, sweatshirts and hoodies will benefit Mike 

and his family.  No one involved in this massive 

undertaking is making one red cent.  The entire 

cost of the clothing, printing and distribution is 

being underwritten by the principles participating 

in this enterprise. 

 

So, hereôs a chance to not only help a member of 

the Camaro family out in his time of need, but to 

score some great looking gear as well.  Iôve 

ordered mine, what about you?  Wear one and 

make a Strong statement.  

 

 
 

To place an order, go to: http://www.lingenfelter.com/mm5 

 

T-shirts   $20.00 

Onsie (infants) $15.00 

Youth Tees $15.00 

Sweatshirt $30.00 

Hoodie  $38.00 

Ladies V-neck $25.00 

Wrist band $ 5.00 

Continued from page 2 

http://www.lingenfelter.com/mm5/merchant.mvc?Screen=CTGY&Store_Code=LPE&Category_Code=C616&trk_msg=6A8AHNLUL574NDH2U6J10NI88C&trk_contact=NVGR4HB7L0L1B9J5GSLQ7UP248&utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=http://www.lingenfelter.com/mm5/merchant.mvc?Screen=CTGY&Store_Code=LPE&Category_Code=C616&utm_campaign=Introducing:+Camaro+Strong+Gear
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Join PACE for Lunch 

At 

 
 

Sunday, February 22 
An informal gathering to have something to eat, sample a craft beer, and catch up on what 

youôve done to your Camaro since last season.  All are welcome! 
 

Please email Denise @deneff805@verizon.net 

Directions to Penn Brewery  

FROM DOWNTOWN Pittsburgh : Penn or Liberty Ave. to Strip District left on 16th St. and cross the 16th 

St. Bridge. At the third stop light turn right on to Troy Hill Rd. We are 200 yards ahead on the left.  

FROM THE NORTH : I-79 to I-279 South to exit 8B (East St.). Straight to the third light, then turn left on 

to East Ohio St. At the second light turn left on Chestnut St., then take immediate right on to Troy Hill Rd.  

We are 200 yards ahead on the left. 

FROM THE EAST : PA Turnpike to exit 6 (Pittsburgh), follow I-376 West (the Parkway) to the center of 

Pittsburgh (the Point) then follow I-279 North. Take exit 7C (Chestnut St.) onto Route 28 for about 100 

yards, then exit to the right for Chestnut Street. At the end of the exit ramp, turn left on to Chestnut St. Go 

straight ahead to second stop light and turn right on to Troy Hill Rd. We are 200 yards ahead on the left. 

FROM THE WEST : I-279 North (The Parkway) through the Ft. Pitt Tunnels and over Ft. Pitt Bridge 

following I-279 North. (Stay in the left lane on the Ft. Pitt Bridge and in the right lane on the second bridge, 

the Ft. Duquesne Bridge.) As soon as you pass PNC Park take exit 7C (Chestnut St.) onto Route 28 for about 

100 yards, then exit to the right for Chestnut Street. At the end of the exit ramp, turn left on to Chestnut. At 

the second light, turn right on to Troy Hill Road.  We are 200 yards ahead on the left. 
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The Prez Sezé 

 
 

On Monday the second of February, Eddie and I made a little 
road trip north.  Afterwards, we enjoyed a nice groundhog 
stew.  That being said I can tell you all with certainty that 
spring will arrive 20 March, regardless of what the pudgy 
prognosticator froƳ tǳƴȄǎǳǘŀǿƴŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΦ  {ƻ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ 
start planning for the spring and summer events. There will 
be something for everyone, whether you have a garage 
queen searching for trophies, a street machine ready to take 
on the track or the strip, or you just want to relax at a cruise 
ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘŀƪŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ 
ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ¸h¦Η 
 
The World of Wheels was a huge success for PACE.  
Congratulations to all our award winners, and a big thank you 
to Denny Schreiber for coordinating the display.  In the weeks 
ŀƘŜŀŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ŀǳǘƻŎǊƻǎǎΣ 
Friday Night Street as well as flashlight drags, Wexford 
Starlite, the Camaro/Mustang Showdown, Camaro Nationals 
and of course our Premier Event, the 11

th
 Annual Tom 

Ceglarsky Memorial Cruise at Tom Henry Chevrolet on July 
18

th
.   

 
There will also be some new events, such as Martinsville 
Motorsports Madness, a cruise-in at Narcissi Winery as well 
as the return of Hot Summer Nights in Beaver.  The 
possibilities are endless and can stretch as far as your Camaro 
will travel.  As always, there will be help needed to plan and 
ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ 
willing to help. 
 
Finally, there is still time to join us for lunch at Penn Brewery 
on Sunday February 22

nd
Φ  tƭŜŀǎŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ 

yet, shoot an email to Denise at deneff805@verizon.net.  I 
look forward to seeing you there where we can enjoy some 
good food, sample a craft beer, and dream about sunshine, 
warm temperatures, the sighting of the first robin, and 
getting our cars out of storage and ready for spring. 
 
 
Happy Motoring! 
 

Jim  

 

In Case You Missed It 
A recap of Februaryõs meeting 

A good crowd turned out for the first regular monthly of PACE 
for 2015 at the Sports Grill in Cranberry Township.  President 
Jim Crnkovic started a new tradition by opening the meeting 
with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The Roll of Officers showed all 
present with the exception of Treasurer AnnaMarie Seifert.  
Jeff Bilka gave a final wrap of the After Christmas Party and 
Ugly Sweater contest.  Jeff also took the opportunity to once 
again thank the membership for their support during his term 
as President.  New President Jim Crnkovic address the 
membership, stating that there is room for everybody in the 
club, whether you are in to trophy seeking, participating in 
motorsports events, or relaxing at a cruise.  Jim said for a club 
to succeed and continue to grow, it is necessary to have the 
cooperation of all the members, and he welcomed any and all 
suggestions on how to achieve this goal. 
 
Denny Schreiber reported on the 2017 edition of the World of 
Wheels. A total of seven awards were earned by those PACE 
members participating, and PACE won the Outstanding Cub 
Display award.  The membership thanked Denny for his work 
in coordinating the display with a rousing round of applause. 
 
Jim reminded members of our Sunday lunch outing at the 
Penn Brewery on the 22 of February.  There is still time to sign 
up for this event, so let Denise Bilka know if you plan on 
attending ASAP. 
 
The PACE 11

th
 Annual Tom Ceglarsky Memorial Cruise is 

schedule for 18 July at Tom Henry Chevrolet in Bakerstown.  
The membership decided to once again name Pittsburgh 
Fischer House as the official charity for this yearôs cruise.  John 
Roper, the DJ who handled the microphone at the 2014 cruise 
is available once again for the same price.  Kevin Voytosh 
wanted to check with another to see his pricing before we enter 
into a contract with John.  Jeff Bilk offered to once again to 
supply the pop and beverages.  Mike Zdinak has volunteered 
to help coordinate this yearôs event. 
 
Mike Meerdo asked if we have been in contact with Northway 
Church in regard to this yearôs Wexford Cruise.  Jim will initiate 
contact with them. 
 
Jim Reported that the club roster is in a sorry state and it is 
impossible to tell how many members the club actually has.  
This will be a project that will take priority and will be resolved 
in the next couple of months.   
 
We are looking for new venture to host the monthly meeting.  
Jim will check with Monte Cellos in Cranberry and the North 
Park Clubhouse on RT. 8.  Details will be on posted on the 
website and published in the newsletter. 

mailto:deneff805@verizon.net
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Calendar of Events 
 

February 22    PACE Lunch `                   Penn Brewery, Pittsburgh, PA 

 

March 3     PACE Monthly Meeting                                     North Park Clubhouse,  RT. 8                   
 

March 20, 21, 22    Power Piston Auto Rama                         IX Center, Cleveland, OH 

 
April 4      NHSCC Autocross #1                     North Park Swimming Pool Parking Lot

           

April 7      PACE Monthly Meeting                                                                                              TBA  

 

April 26      NHSCC Autocross #2                                      North Park Swimming Pool Parking Lot 

 
April 26      Track-X at Pitt Race 12 pm - 4 pm                                         Pitt Race North Track, Wampum, PA 

 

May 3     NHSCC Autocross #3                                      North Park Swimming Pool Parking Lot 
 

May 5      PACE Monthly Meeting                                                                                                    TBA 

 
May 7                  Track-X at Pitt Race 4 pm ï 8 pm       Pitt Race North Track, Wampum, PA 

 

May 23     Wexford Starlite Opening Cruise (Unofficial)                           Wexford, PA 
 

May 24     NHSCC Autocross #4 HUNTINGTONôS DISEASE Fast Track North Park Swimming Pool Parking Lot 

 
May 25     Cuyahoga Falls Memorial Day Parade               Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 

 

June 2     PACE monthly Meeting         TBA 

 

June 13     Camaro vs. Mustang Showdown                   Mongoose Motor Sports, Ravenna, Ohio 

 
June 18     Track-X at Pitt Race 4 pm ï 8 pm       Pitt Race North Track, Wampum, PA 

 

June 20     Martinsville Motorsports Madness                  Ridgeway, Virginia 
 

June 26, 27    Camaro Nationals                   Frederick, Maryland 

 

July 3,4,5     Camaro Superfest                    Ypsilanti, MI 

 

July 7     PACE Monthly Meeting          TBA 
 

July 18     11th Annual Tom Ceglarsky Memorial Charity Cruise  Tom Henry Chevrolet, Bakerstown, PA 
 

Editorôs note:  Due to the large number of cruises and car shows in our area, it would be nearly impossible to list them all.  

We will try to list those that PACE has traditionally participated in, or those with community ties or seem of particular 

interest. See carcruises.com for a more complete listing. 

Next Issue: A look at Martinsville Motorsports Madness 2015!  Be sure to check it out 

for the skinny on whatôs sure to be a good time coming up on June 20
th
! 
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Thanks to our 

Sponsors  

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.tomhenrychevy.com/
http://www.tomhenryracing.com/
https://www.facebook.com/renkustoms
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 STAR  
AUTOMOTIVE       
& Performance 
                               2117 Mt. Troy Road                    

Jeff Bilka                            Pittsburgh, PA 15212 
bluecobra48@verizon.net       412-322-4515 phone 412-916-4830 cell

  
www.starautoperformance.net  412-322-4517 fax 

                                                      

 

 

 

http://www.autoality.com/
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Please remember to tell our sponsors you saw their ad in 

Keeping PACE with the Times.  

Check out our website pacecamaro.net 

Like us on Facebook! 

http://www.procompcustoms.com/

